
Coley Street School
Newsletter

”Always our best”

Term 2 , Week 9 - Monday 19 June, 2023

Contact Information:
Peter Kemp - Principal principal@coleystreet.school.nz

Office - Ph 06 3638117 office@coleystreet.school.nz

Website: www.coleystreet.school.nz

Term Dates:
Term 2:Wednesday 26 April - Friday 30 June
Term 3:Monday 17 July - Friday 22 September

Term 4:Monday 9 October - Wednesday 13 December

Important Dates:
● Wednesday 21 June - BOT meeting
● Friday 23 June - Rugby tournament (Y5-8)
● Friday 23 June - no Assembly today
● Friday 30th June - End of Term assembly

From the Principal’s Desk

principal@coleystreet.school.nz
Dear Families,

This week our children have really enjoyed the middle and senior school
Rippa Rugby sessions with Josh at the Horowhenua Kapiti Rugby Union.
Also popular has been Jonny and Harold from the Life Education Trust. Our children of all
ages have learnt some valuable life skills. Yesterday Harold made a final appearance at
assembly and the kids just loved him.
This Friday we host a large rugby tournament with 9 schools present and our lunch people
Libelles are providing bbq sausages for all of the players. If there are any keen parents
who are capable of refereeing a 20 minute 10 a side game please step up as, it is always
difficult to ensure we can cover every game.
Hence there will be no assembly this week because of the number of players involved in
the rugby tournament. Our final Term Awards assembly will be the following week.
Our students of the week have been receiving beautiful Duffy Books to take home and the
children get a real buzz from being awarded these.
Thursday saw 7 new entrant students visiting for the day before starting school soon.

Peter Kemp - Principal

Welcome to …

Angel and Lily start school this week as New Entrants in Room 5.
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Positive Behaviour 4 Learning Focus of the Week

PB4L Focus of the

Week

● Learning to communicate
thoughts and feeling

● Learning to be resilient

● Learning to keep a balance
between physical and
mental and emotional well
being

Kaupapa Cards

Takahe

Lexie - Taha Wairua

Kakapo

Ruamatiki - Taha

Hinengaro

Kiwi

Ethan - Taha Hinengaro

Weka

Leighton - Taha Hinengaro

Students of the Week:

ROOM 1
Rydge for showing Taha Hinengaro in his
learning and alway completing his work on
time.
ROOM 2
Jesse for leaping back into his learning at
school with positivity and enthusiasm, Taha
Hinengaro.
ROOM 3
Mya for using her Te Taha Whanau, for
always helping her classmates and looking out
for the Junior School children at playtime.
ROOM 4
Grayson for working really hard with his
Numeracy, Taha Hinengaro.
ROOM 5
Carter for using his Taha Whanau for taking
care of the new students in our class.
ROOM 6
Tumoana for using his Te Taha Hinengaro, amazing work in literacy this week,
well done!
ROOM 7
Brody for using his te Taha Whanau, being a kind and mature member of our
class.
ROOM 10
Summa Williams- Frith for using Taha Whanau and caring for others.
SENIOR HUB
Zachery for using Taha Whanau, being a supportive, helpful classmate.
Murphy for using Taha Hinengaro and making great progress.



Students of the Week

Interschool Cross-country runners



School Notices

● RUGBY TOURNAMENT AT COLEY ST - FRIDAY 23 JUNE
Just to inform parents that on Friday 23rd June (2nd to last Friday of term) we
are hosting a year 5/6 and a year 7/8 rugby tournament at Coley Street School.
We have teams from Foxton Beach, Foxton Primary, St Marys, Shannon,
Tangimoana, Levin School, Fairfield and Coley Street Schools.
This is an opportunity for players to play rugby for their schools rather than
through the clubs. Some schools are short of players, so we will combine some
teams to accommodate them.
Games start at 10.00am on both fields and will finish approximately 2.00pm,
with each team getting 3 games of 10 minute halves.
Players must have mouthguards and barefeet and teams can be boys and girls combined.
BBQ sausages will be provided for the players by Libelles.
Schools are welcome to set up their own gazebo / tarpaulin for the players.
We will have some donated prizes for outstanding play / sportsmanship.
Parents and whanau are welcome and if you are capable of refereeing please offer.

● NEWSLETTER
We email the newsletter every Monday, apologies if some did not receive the
attachment last week as there was a glitch for some email addresses due to
the large number of emails going out at the same time and the size of the
newsletter containing photos etc. We always put the newsletter on our
website and FaceBook page, and we also have hard copies available at the
office so if the attachment is not there please check these places or feel free
to contact the office.

● MORNING TEA
A reminder to provide your child with morning tea please. We have fruit available and
some snack food but there is a large number of children coming to school with nothing at
all.


